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I wish to express my sincere dissatisfaction of the way Kengen is dealing with Narasha
community relocation process. The company has now accepted that they have plans for
expansion of geothermal power projects to the area. This means that, their previous denial
of being part of Narasha problems was a company's decision to evading laid down policies
which were to be followed to acquired land.

We as Narasha community bring to donors attention of the following issues concerning
Kengen;

1. Kengen through world bank, AfBD, European Investment Bank, Japan Bank For
International Cooperation have put up an expansion project of Olkarial to which an
mjection well is located at the disputed land. We have asked Kengen to provide us with
ESIA report of the well and drilling programme at our land and they have refused to
give. It is constitutional for us to access important information in any firm which are
affecting us.

2. Kengen in conjunction with Ministry of Energy has acquired funds for putting up
Olkaria 5 and 6 and they have been pushing out people of Narasha without following the
laid down procedure. I wish to categorically say, Kengen is not fully involving the
community on the relocation process.

3. Indigenous rights, rights of minority, rights of children and rights of women are clearly
given in the Kenya Constitution, World Bank policies, UN declaration of human rights
JBIC policies, AFDB Policies. The donors family has an obligation to ensure all laid
down policies are respected.

4. ESIA reports on Kengen projects are well documented including recognizing the
Olkaria 1s an ancestral land to the Maasai. The gorge, the caves, the red/white ochre, the
towers and birds have cultural and religious significance. Kengen should respect our
religious beliefs.

5. We as Narasha residents as the donors family to push Kengen to recognise our right s
and compensate us accordingly.

6. I wish to ask World Bank that, I have raised our concerns to you and we have not seen
any Kengen good response to our discussion.

In conclusion, we as residents of Narasha are not against any developments in our area but
our human rights should be respected

Yours sincerely,






